

Town of Mineral Springs

Town Hall  

3506 S. Potter Road

Town Council

Regular Meeting 

November 13, 2014 ~ 7:30 PM 

Minutes Draft 
The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Regular Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, November 13, 2014.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Mayor Pro Tem Janet Critz, Councilwoman Valerie Coffey, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Melody LaMonica, Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks, Attorney Bobby Griffin and Deputy Town Clerk/Tax Collector Janet Ridings. 
Absent:
Councilman Jerry Countryman and Councilwoman Peggy Neill.

Visitors:
Chief Donald Gaddy, Bill Price and Fred Witherspoon.
With a quorum present Mayor Frederick Becker called the Regular Town Council Meeting of November 13, 2014 to order at 7:30 p.m.  
1. 
Opening

· Councilwoman Cureton delivered the invocation.

· Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
Public Comments
· Chief Donald Gaddy – Mineral Springs Volunteer Fire & Rescue Department.
· Bill Price – 3830 Potter Road S.  
3.
Consent Agenda 
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented containing the following:
A. October 6, 2014, 2014 Special Meeting Minutes
B. October 9, 2014 Regular Meeting Minutes
C. September 2014 Tax Collector’s Report
D. September 2014 Finance Report 
and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Critz, Cureton and LaMonica
Nays: None
4.
Optimist Club
· Mayor Becker welcomed Mr. Fred Witherspoon from the Optimist Club and explained that he was here to talk about this year’s events and to make a funding request.  
· Mr. Witherspoon explained that he was the current President elect of the Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club and thanked the council for the opportunity to share with them the Optimists’ plan for this year and the purpose of the [funding] request.  The Optimist Club of Waxhaw/Mineral Springs is a volunteer community service organization serving Mineral Springs.  The organization was chartered in December 2009 by Optimist International, which is headquartered in St. Louis, Missouri.  The Optimist Club of Waxhaw/Mineral Springs has 10 members.  The purpose of the organization is to provide community service and youth projects that improve the quality of life for our community.  During the 2013 calendar year, the town council contributed $500 to the Optimist Club for community initiatives including beautification, community and youth.  Mr. Witherspoon pointed out that the council should have received a report showing the expenditures for last year’s spending.  Specifically, the Optimist Club managed the corner of Western Union School Road and Highway 75; there are flowers on both sides of the road, they maintain the mowing and the management of that flower garden.  They have had several positive comments and feedback from that area.  The main project, as we enter the holiday season, is the tree lighting program.  Last year was their first year, the Optimist Club purchased, set-up, decorated and maintained the Christmas tree at the post office.  The tree lighting program was held on December 7th, which was attended by 25 adults and children.  It was a cold, brisk, windy night, but they sang carols, had hot refreshments and holiday fellowship.  The Optimist Club also supported the Western Union Elementary School at Christmas by purchasing Christmas gifts for underprivileged students; members of the club shopped, wrapped and delivered gifts to the school.  In addition, after school was out, they were able to contact the parents and deliver gifts to those addresses; “we helped make a Merry Christmas for some very deserving children”.  Those are the three key initiatives that the Optimist Club of Waxhaw/Mineral Springs dedicates the $500 to.  Some of the projects that the club sponsors: they had a table at the town festival, it was a good opportunity to meet people in the community, they have a section of Highway 75 (from downtown to Collins Road) as an Adopt-a-Highway where they pick up trash along that area, they sponsor an Optimist Oratorical contest for students to help them with their public speaking skills, and they sponsor an essay contest to help students with their writing skills. 

· Mr. Witherspoon requested funding at the same level of $500.  If the council approves it, they are open to discussion about the date and time [for this year’s Christmas Tree Lighting].  The club has suggested December 6th at 6:00 p.m.  Mr.  Witherspoon stated that they try to make this a community event and they partner with the fire department; that date/time is the same night as the fire department banquet.  Since it gets dark early and the program is “short and sweet”, they could start the program at 5:00 p.m. and be finished by 5:30 p.m. or 5:45 p.m., which would still give everybody who plans on going to the fire department banquet the time to do so.  Also, the location is open; last year it was at the post office on the corner of the green space, but it has come to their attention this year to consider moving the tree to town hall.  In the spirit of partnership, “wherever your want to have it is fine with us”.  Mr. Witherspoon thanked the council for their time and consideration.            

· Mayor Becker asked the council if they wanted to support the Christmas tree lighting and would they like the earlier timeframe, which would “piggy-back” on the fire department’s dinner; it might be a benefit to boost attendance to both events, although the fire department is on an “invitation” basis.  After some discussion, it was agreed that the post office location would be better for visibility of the Christmas tree.  It was noted that Councilwoman Cureton would not be able to attend the event, because she will be attending her pastor’s appreciation on the 6th at 2:00 p.m. until….  
(  Councilwoman Critz made a motion to fund the Optimist Club again at the $500.00 level, she would like to see the tree left at Highway 75 and she thought it was a great idea to do it at 5:00 p.m. because it does get dark earlier on December the 6th and then anyone that’s involved with the fire department would not have a conflict.  Councilwoman Cureton asked if $500 was enough money to do all of that.  Mr. Witherspoon responded that they purchased the LED lights last year and that was a one-time expense and they purchased the tree from a fellow Optimist Club who gave them a pretty good deal, so he believed that $500 was sufficient.  Councilwoman LaMonica seconded the aforementioned motion by Councilwoman Critz.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes:  Coffey, Critz, Cureton and LaMonica

Nays:  None
· Mayor Becker added that he didn’t expect that the town had a newsletter scheduled to come out between now and the 6th; that gave them some publicity last year.  Mayor Becker thought the Optimists needed to get some flyers out in the windows at the Kangaroo and some of the downtown businesses, plus do some “word-of-mouth” advertising.  In addition, it could go on the community event in the Enquirer Journal’s calendar, announcements could be sent out to area churches, WIXE would probably announce it if they were called.    
5.
Consideration of a Retreat (tabled from last month)
· Mayor Becker explained that this is actually the beginning of the retreat discussion, which was just touched on last month; it is worse this month, because we are missing two members instead of one.  Although Councilman Countryman did give Ms. Brooks an idea about a Saturday versus a weekday and he knew that Councilwoman Neill is “iffy” either way.  Councilwoman Coffey stated that she really liked the idea of the country club’s fee even though it is on a weekday.  Councilwoman Coffey has checked her calendar and there are several open dates that they could discuss.  Mayor Becker noted that Rolling Hills Country Club has an affordable meeting room and buffet.  Councilwoman Coffey commented that she goes to a lot of meetings there and they are always very nice and well attended, so “we will be accommodated on a grand scale with the number that we have attending”; the food is great and the price is definitely comparable to anything we could look for.  After discussion, the council made tentative plans for January 20, 2015 from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the Rolling Hills Country Club (Ms. Brooks will check availability), the council selected Centralina Council of Governments (COG) as the facilitator, Ms. Brooks will check the fine print on the COG contract for any additional fees (i.e. travel, mileage), the planning board will be informed of the date and time and the agenda can be discussed at the December meeting and Ms. Brooks can present it to COG, so the council can have a drafted agenda in January.  
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to prepare for a retreat on January 20th considering that COG is available and that Rolling Hills Country Club has an opening on that day for us and we are looking to attend from 8:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m., agenda to be drafted in the future and Councilwoman LaMonica seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes:  Coffey, Critz, Cureton and LaMonica 

Nays:  None
· Mayor Becker noted that the council would call for a special meeting when the date/time is certain.  Ms. Brooks stated that she would get with Ms. Bennett at COG and then asked if the council wanted her to give Ms. Bennett some ideas on what the topics will be.  Councilwoman Coffey shared that she thought Capital Improvement Plans would be a major [discussion], the festival should be on the agenda and talk about the park that is being planned.  Councilwoman Critz mentioned that COG may have some suggestions.  Mayor Becker added suggestions based on the survey; Capital Improvement Plans could involve a lot of different things that reflect survey priorities.    
6.
Presentation of the Festival Participants Mini-Survey Results
· Mayor Becker announced that Ms. Brooks compiled this information from the mini-survey from the vendors.  Ms. Brooks noted that the council could see from the responses that we had a good festival; all but one person gave us a “yes” they would come back as a vendor again and that one was a “maybe”.  We got a lot of good feedback.  People would like to see more advertising.  Ms. Brooks thought everybody was in favor of having another festival, which would lead us to the next agenda item.  Ms. Brooks asked if the council had any questions or comments on the mini survey.  Councilwoman Critz commented that she felt like the survey represented comments that they heard (either overheard or were made directly to them concerning the festival).  Councilwoman LaMonica commented that it definitely reinforces some of the observations they had as a group as far as layout for next time and advertising opportunities.  Ms. Brooks commented that she believed we got stuck on this as a “small town festival” for our town and we weren’t thinking outside of the box, so we know better next time.       
7.
Discussion and Consideration of a 2015 Festival
· Mayor Becker mentioned that this might be a retreat topic, but we might want to get some facts ironed out as early as now.  Ms. Brooks explained that Councilwoman Coffey knows this as well as everyone, if we are going to plan it [festival], we need to start planning it now, we don’t need to wait until five or six months before the actual event to say “okay we are going to do this”.  Ms. Brooks stated that she would like to see us have a lot of leeway to start planning.  Councilwoman Coffey commented that the date can be put in stone tonight.  Councilwoman Coffey believed that Ms. Brooks had a thought process about the possibility of a contact that she would like to have involved with the festival.  Town staff did an exceptional job and could do it again, Councilwoman Coffey believed.  Councilwoman LaMonica questioned (out of curiosity and apologized if she had missed something in the last meeting) that the primary driver for doing the festival this year was to celebrate the anniversary, so the consideration for doing it again in 2015 was what?  Councilwoman Coffey responded we want to make it an annual event.  Ms. Brooks added that the festival was so well received that people would like to see it become part of us.  Councilwoman Critz commented that she had a lot of people say (especially the nonprofits) that they would like to see us do this yearly.  The details can be ironed out at the retreat, but for the date, Councilwoman Critz threw out that it was really hot [this year] and there was one incident that involved heat health and a few borderline incidents (herself included), so she would like to see us lean more toward the end of September as far as climate and people settling down from going back to school, vacationing, etc.  Councilwoman LaMonica commented “like the 26th”.  Councilwoman Critz responded hopefully it will be a little cooler.  Councilwoman Coffey pointed out that Ms. Brooks had suggested the 12th and 19th.  Councilwoman Critz stated that she would like to go a little farther than the 19th.  Mayor Becker commented that there is a problem in October.  Ms. Brooks added that you start getting into conflicts.  Mayor Becker added such as other craft shows.  There is a big one the first Saturday in October.  Councilwoman Critz and LaMonica asked about the last Saturday in September (the 26th).  Ms. Brooks responded that there is a craft show the first Saturday of October, so if we are looking to get craft vendors here you don’t want to have them do back-to-back shows.  Mayor Becker added that was their huge event of the year.  Ms. Brooks commented that was why she did not even suggest September 26th.  Councilwoman Critz questioned that the 19th was the farthest out we would want to go.  Ms. Brooks responded yes.  Councilwoman Critz responded she would say “let’s go for it”, she would lean more towards the 19th and she would like to see the council really use the retreat for some good planning.  Mayor Becker commented that the council has heard suggestions from the public, suggestions from the vendors, some changes, little things we could do differently.  Possibly even with the entertainment by not having a band, just to have a lot more local acts that could  perform every half hour or so on the stage; there seems to be interest in doing that, so a lot of little things that the council could hash out at the retreat.   Councilwoman Critz questioned if a motion needed to be made right now.  Ms. Brooks responded that she would say so if they are going to set the date.  Mayor Becker added that way she can start making contacts and telling people.  Ms. Brooks added that way if the opportunity arrives for her to talk to somebody about becoming a sponsor of the event, she will have it [date].  It can also be put on the website that we are looking forward to our 2nd annual festival.  
· Councilwoman LaMonica made a motion that we approve our 2nd Annual Festival for 2015 on September 19th subject to further planning and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes:  Coffey, Critz, Cureton and LaMonica



Nays:  None
8.
Review of Christmas Holiday Schedule

· Ms. Brooks referred to the memo [in the agenda] and explained that the week of Christmas is December 22nd through December 26th this year.  The town hall is supposed to be open on Monday and Tuesday of that week and will be closed on Wednesday and Thursday.  Last year we were closed the entire week of Christmas without any negative impact from us doing that.  Mayor Becker is always out the week of Christmas and Ms. Brooks stated that she would like to be out for the week of Christmas.  Ms. Ridings has said that she would come in on Monday and Tuesday per the schedule.  Ms. Brooks asked for the advice of council on whether they wanted to close town hall that week or if they wanted Ms. Ridings to come in and if they approved of her being off all of that week.  Councilwoman LaMonica noted that Ms. Brooks mentioned that it would be closed on Wednesday and Thursday and asked about Friday.  Councilwoman Critz responded that Friday is always closed.  Mayor Becker added that there are no office hours on Friday and actually there aren’t any on Wednesday either.  Councilwoman Coffey commented that her recommendation would be the same as she made last year, which is that we are closed that week.  Councilwoman Cureton stated that was a good idea.  Councilwoman Critz agreed and stated that you work very hard and there is not a lot of demand during that week and we are a small community and we are about community, which means we are about family, which means that it seems a little contradictory not to make that possible for everyone.  Ms. Brooks asked if the council needed to make a motion to amend the holiday schedule.  Mayor Becker commented that it isn’t a meeting schedule, so it doesn’t require that much, but yes, just to amend the holiday schedule to close the full week.  Councilwoman Critz directed Ms. Brooks to get it on the website really soon in case someone is thinking of something that they could get up with her beforehand or after.  
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion that the holiday schedule is amended to be closed for the week of Christmas and Councilwoman Critz seconded. The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes:  Coffey, Critz, Cureton and LaMonica

Nays:  None
9.
Deputy Tax Collector Request for Small Claims Court Approval

· Ms. Janet Ridings pointed out the memo in the agenda packet, hoped the council had all read the memo and asked if the council had any questions about the memo.
· Councilwoman LaMonica made a motion to approve the use of Small Claims Court to collect delinquent taxes when the tax collector deems it appropriate and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  Ms. Ridings explained that she had sent out four letters to start with (not even mentioning small claims court) just about garnishing and one of them has already paid, so it did get some attention.  Ms. Ridings will start on Monday (since the council approved that cover letter) for the other three garnishments going to the companies, which as explained in the letter will mention small claims court and that they will have 10 days in order to respond.  Technically, this same process can be done for every name that is on the list that has delinquent taxes.  If that is the case, starting in December the letters that go out would mention that and say that they have 45 days (considering Christmas) to pay these and after those 45 days a small claims court case will be initiated.  The small claims court fee is $126 – $96 for filing and $30 for the Sheriff to go out and serve the summons.  Councilwoman Coffey questioned that it took 30 days.  Ms. Ridings responded 30 days to get it in the schedule and get the summons out.  Mayor Becker asked Attorney Griffin if he had any insight into anything that Ms. Ridings needs to know or any pitfalls.  Attorney Griffin responded no, he didn’t think it was that hard and fast, but they should allow that; there is always flexibility and it might take two, three or six months.  It has to go to the Sheriff’s Office and it probably isn’t a big priority, but ahead of some other things, but they will serve it if they can find the people, if not they will post it, so 30 days is a good rule of thumb.  Ms. Ridings commented that was what the court told her.  Attorney Griffin responded that he understood what they told Ms. Ridings and that she wants to follow their advice, which is good.  Clients always come and tell Attorney Griffin what the law is “the clerk told me so and so” and that is right what the clerk told them, but “let’s see what really happens”.  Mayor Becker commented that’s a pitfall that Ms. Ridings needs to be aware of; there could be a delay and it could drag on longer than she would hope, but it will still happen.  Councilwoman LaMonica referred to Ms. Ridings with just a recap of the cost per filing or garnishment: $96 and $34.  Ms. Ridings clarified $96 and $30.  Mayor Becker interjected that could be charged too.  Attorney Griffin commented that you get a judgment against them; it’s a lien against them if you can ever collect.  Ms. Ridings offered that is going to be transferred to them.  Mayor Becker commented that if people know that they are going to be charged that it may be an incentive, if they owe $60, why do they want to get another $126 fee on top of that $60.  Ms. Ridings commented that she just hopes the mention of small claims will make them decide it is time to pay up.  Attorney Griffin stated “oh my goodness, you are an idealist”.  Mayor Becker responded that it is amazing what Ms. Ridings has accomplished, she has shaken loose some very difficult ones; we were all surprised.  Ms. Ridings shared that this is kind of an “out-of-box” situation, because when she talked to the girl at Union County she said she had never thought of doing that.  Ms. Ridings was thinking she had to come up with something to rattle the cage and the three that she has already tried to rattle in different directions has not worked, so she is just going to keep trying to think of “out-of-the-box” ideas in order to get this to work.  Attorney Griffin mentioned that it was just too legal to get involved in, but if the tax listing is in the individual’s name, but the property is owned in husband and wife then it’s not going to be a judgment against their real estate.  If you have two people you are going to have to file against both of them.  The aforementioned motion by Councilwoman LaMonica passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes:  Coffey, Critz, Cureton and LaMonica

Nays:  None
10.      Discussion of Town Hall Park Planning
· Mayor Becker explained that Ms. Brooks would update the council on where we stand on how we want to move forward with the downtown small park.  Ms. Brooks reported that she has had a couple of meetings with Mr. Larry Raley of Raley/Miller Properties [management company/co-owner of the property adjoining town hall].  The situation that we have here at town hall is that Harris Teeter has a 50’ easement on our property, so we can’t use that as part of our park, because it is for a future road.  We are looking at a very narrow park, but if we can get them to give us back that easement we can have a bigger one.  It’s just a question of what they will do for us.  Ms. Brooks did not have the answer yet, because Mr. Raley hasn’t given it to her.  Councilwoman Critz asked if there was any hope of having that answer by the 20th [of January], so that it could be part of the discussion at that time [retreat].  Mayor Becker responded that was a hard prediction to make.  Ms. Brooks commented that she had been very patient waiting on the answer; she had met with Mr. Raley two or three months ago and waited.  Mayor Becker added that Ms. Brooks had met with him twice, he himself attended the meeting two or three months ago and then Ms. Brooks met with Mr. Raley again the afternoon after the agenda packet went out.  Councilwoman Critz suggested that both options of what we could possibly do be discussed on the 20th, so we can get some really good planning ideas.  Ms. Brooks commented that she just wanted the council to know that staff was trying to get this moving.  Councilwoman Critz responded that they appreciate that, because that’s the first step.  Mayor Becker added that staff wanted to make sure that it was on the agenda in case there was a breakthrough [resulting from the Raley/Brooks meeting] of getting 100’ instead of 50’.           
11.
Staff Reports
· There were no staff reports. 
12.
Other Business
· Mayor Becker noted that there were a couple of other businesses – we had the chief’s comments and the comments from Mr. Price; does the council want to give any consideration to this in the future.  Councilwoman Critz stated that she would like to see the council put on the agenda for next month some of the considerations that the Prices made.  At this point, it is not on the agenda, so the council doesn’t really have the opportunity to discuss it thoroughly and Councilwoman Critz didn’t know if the planning board had seen it and she would like for them to.  Councilwoman Critz would also like some general costs from Duke Energy about burying those lines.   

· Councilwoman Critz thanked Barbara Erps for the work she did with the festival and hoped that she had seen the results of the survey from the vendors, because she knew that on some of this Ms. Erps was getting her feet wet too, like us.  Ms. Erps hadn’t “bit off” a whole festival before, so the council appreciates the work she did.  Councilwoman Critz stated that she thought Ms. Erps “sort of got our legs more stable under us as well”.  
· Councilwoman Coffey recommended that everyone go by and see the new wing at Union Regional for women and children; it is awesome.  They have a neonatal unit and it is highly secured.  They have family rooms and the night before neonatal patients leave, the families stay in a room together with the baby (the mother and father are there); it is a requirement before they are discharged.  Councilwoman Coffey also recommended that everyone see the beautiful artwork done by Union County Public School students there.  The open house is on Saturday from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Councilwoman Coffey believed.      

· Councilwoman Cureton asked if the bright lights they [the Price’s) were talking about were at Western Union.  Councilwoman Coffey responded the school ball field.  Mayor Becker responded not the field lights, the ones on the school.  Councilwoman Cureton asked how the soccer field lights; those are bright lights.  Mayor Becker commented that they should be off when there is no game being played.  Councilwoman Coffey stated that the usually go off after 11:00 p.m.; they are out there all the time.  Councilwoman Cureton stated that they are right in her face.  Ms. Brooks offered that they are not supposed to be on any longer than one hour after activity.  Councilwoman Coffey reiterated that they are there all the time, they use that field morning, noon and night; it isn’t just children, they have adult teams out there as well.  Councilwoman LaMonica and Councilwoman Critz thought that the planning board should get involved.  Councilwoman Coffey clarified that would be Ms. Brooks, that wouldn’t be the planning board.  Mayor Becker added that that was administrative; Ms. Brooks can look into it – “we pay her to do that”, that’s her job as planning director and code enforcement administrator.  Ms. Brooks asked how long those lights had been there.  Councilwoman Coffey responded about three years now.    There was continued discussion about lighting, the zoning ordinance and the standardized school requirements [contained in the Mineral Springs ordinance] that was adopted saying lights had to be fully shielded, having the planning board review, taking the matter to the school with the open communication we have with Mr. Hughes and possibly putting this on the retreat agenda to get guidance from COG.   
· Councilwoman Cureton asked if they would ever do anything about the abandoned houses right beside her.  Mayor Becker responded that was the same thing we have all over town and we can’t do anything.  Councilwoman Cureton mentioned that they will in Charlotte, so we need to adopt something to do something about it next door to us.  Councilwoman Cureton heard on the news that people are in those abandoned houses that you don’t know that they are in there and there are two right beside her; something should be done about that.  Mayor Becker responded that it is a problem we have throughout the town and it is a hard one to tackle.    
· Mayor Becker pointed out one of the pictures in front of the council and explained that it was from a tour of two different greenways that was part of the Union County Parks and Rec master planning process that they are doing.  Mayor Becker went to the Four Mile Creek Greenway and the Squirrel Lake Park in Matthews, which is an example of a very manicured 10 foot wide paved greenway and then to a visit to the Mineral Springs Greenway in the afternoon with a group of dignitaries (Mayor Kilgore, Mayor Pro Tem Nash, Monroe Park and Rec Assistant Director, Unionville Parks and Rec Committee Chairperson).  A lot of people had a chance to see the greenway and really enjoyed the contrast of two different things and realized there is room for both; they really liked the natural feel of our trail as a totally different thing from the very manicured Mecklenburg County trail.  This was just part of going into the whole county’s master plan of what do we have in resources that are not the county’s, but they are around the county that municipalities are providing; they are trying to get an inventory.  
· Mayor Becker explained that the other picture was the results of the spelling bee with that expression on his face – it wasn’t “frets over a word, it was horror”!  The word was “abecedarian”, and Mayor Becker didn’t even know what it meant.  The team had lost their Parkwood English Teacher just before that word, because she not only teaches English at Parkwood, she coaches girls soccer in the spring, coaches boys soccer in the fall and plays in a women’s soccer league in Charlotte and had a playoff game that night so she stayed an extra fifteen minutes and was five minutes late to her game, which they won.   Mayor Becker stated that we lost her, but he didn’t think that she felt “abecedarian” was one that she was going to know.  Amy Brooks, the alumna from Parkwood and current nursing student did bail both Ms. Johnson and Mayor Becker out on “rheumatic”, which has an “e” in it and she was certain of that from recent nursing school obligations, so Amy Brooks bailed us out and kept us in an extra couple of rounds.  It was fun as always, but we were in the final seven instead of the final four and did not win the spirit stick because JAARS was as loud as Parkwood was last year.   

13. 
Adjournment

· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman LaMonica seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Critz, Cureton and LaMonica
Nays: None
· The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, December 11, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:
Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, NCCMC, Town Clerk


Frederick Becker III, Mayor 
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